
Rancho Rialto Activities Club Meeting Minutes

Date: 3/18/24 Time: 8:30 am

Attendance: 75+ members were in attendance for a quorum
Jim-Director, Beth- Secretary, Ronda- Treasurer, Lora- MFH
Director, Denise- RV Director

Reading and
Acceptance of the
Minutes:

Minutes were read. A motion was made and seconded to accept
the minutes as read. A vote was taken and passed to accept the
minutes.

Director’s Report: Jim thanked everyone for a great season: the activity leads, the
volunteers. Spring Fling was a huge success. Never so many
people present. Volunteers did a great job! The grills we voted
on last time are on the way. Next season’s calendar is close to
finished. Look for it to be posted on the website soon. The food
truck test passed. There was such a great turnout that they ran
out of food. Next season there will be 3 so lines will be shorter.
There will be an Activity Lead meeting after this meeting and
another one next Monday at 9.

Secretary’s Report: None

Treasurer’s Report: Ronda gave the Profit report for February.
There was a net profit of 703. Totals for activities: Valentine’s
Dance -$1115, White Dove $220, Toby Keith $247.50, Line Dancers
$54, Concessions $305, Potato Bash $646, Pulled Pork $394,
Steak/Chicken $159.32.
For March so far: Hamb BBQ 496, Craft Fair $94, Martini Bros
$121.80, Line Dancers $50
Finally Ronda reminded everyone to turn in receipts and asked
for 2 more volunteers for the auditing process in April. Volunteers
were chosen

Manufactured Home
Rep’s Report:

Lora also thanked everyone for all the hard work this season.
Bunco will now be Christmas Eve and 1st Tues/month.
Today is the last day for name tags for the season at $9. Next
year will be $10.
Lora introduced the Can Man who reminded people again to only
place aluminum beverage cans in the recycling containers, not
glass or plastic or tin.

RV Rep’s Report: Home Brew Happy Hour 4-6 on Friday. Tickets at the door.



Old Business: None

New Business: 1. Director spoke of a need to order some official Corn Hole
Sets for about $1000. There was a motion to order the sets.
The motion was seconded. Discussion ensued regarding
specific needs, price, availability, and storage. After
discussion, a vote was taken. The motion passed with one
person voting nay.

2. Activity Leads: Bring a proposal for needs for your activity.
The board will review them and either approve purchase,
not, or bring to general session.

Questions: History of the dartboards and a possible proposal to replace or
add to the current dart boards.

Activity Updates: 1. Food Drive: For the next month collecting non perishables
in box in clubhouse. Perishables can be taken to Jean in
174 or Karen in 58.

2. Margaret thanked everyone for their work on the Spring
Fling.

3. Susan thanked Ann for all her work on Bingo.
4. Tracy expressed a need for items in the store room to be

replaced when used. She also commended the use of table
cloths. She expressed a need for the brooms/mops to be
hung on the wall and to get more salt and pepper shakers.

5. Reminder about the receipts and auditors: both critical.

Meeting Adjournment: Motion was made and seconded to adjourn the meeting. Motion
passed. Meeting adjourned at 9:20 am.




